
Personals,

Dr. F. 1-1. Scott, of Toronto, lias been appointed a Lecturer
on Physiology in University College, London, England.

Dr. John L. Bray, forinerly of Chathani, is now regularly
domiciled in Toronto, and is at 260 Avenue Road, cor. Mae-
plierson Ave.

Dr. C. 1-1. Thomas, of Toronto, after spending soime moinoths
in Great Britaifi at post-graduate work, has returned and
resumed practice.

At a recent meeting of the American Laryngological Asso-
ciation, Dr. K. S. Birkett, of Montreal, was elected President
for the coming year.

Dr. Allan Ringhorn, who lias been in England for soine
time, has gone with the Liverpool Expedition to Africa for the
purpose of studying the sleeping sickness.

Dr. Douglass IMontgoiery spent sone days in Toronto last
mon th visi ting relatives and friends on his return from Europe
bifore leaviIg for bis home in San Francisco.

The Medical Section of the National Fraternal Congress held
its ainual meeting in BuffTalo, Aug. 19th and 2Oth. Dr. Wmî.
Warren Potter, of that city, delivered the address of welcome.

Dr. J. Russell, formerly Superinitendent of flie Asylum for
Insane, Hlamîilton, is now living at 16S Main Street *West,
Hamilton, and is practising a§ a consultant in mental and
niervous diseases.

At the last meeting of lie Montreal Medico-Chirurgical
Scciety the following offlcers. were elected: Dr. Wesley Mills,
President; Dr. Alex. Hutchison, Vice-Pres.; Dr. A. 1. Gor-
don, Secretary, and Dr. A. T. Basin, Treasurer.

Dr. J. K. Elliott, for nine years in charge of the Muskoka
Cottage Sanitorium at Gravenhurst, announces to the profes-
sion that lie lias taken residence at 611 Spadina Avenue,
Toronto, and will devote his attention to diseases of the chest
and tuberculosis.

We learn fron ti iontreal Medical Journal that Dr. J. L.
Todd, formerly of Montreal, after several years of work in
comnnection with the Liverpool School of Tropical Medicine,·
and for some time a, Director of the Tropical Researcli Labora-
-tories at Runcorn, lias decided to return to 1Montreal.


